
 

 

PRODUCED BY LYONSHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

WHAT’S NEW 

February /March 2019 

Keeping you in touch with your community 

POP UP PUB 

2nd February 

7pm in the 

Memorial Hall 

COMMUNITY LITTER 

PICK  

SUNDAY  

 24TH FEBRUARY  

MEET AT THE 

MEMORIAL HALL  

2PM 

WELCOME 

Welcome to  Lyonshall News. Inside 

you will find matters of interest to you 

and your community. 

The cold winter days are here for some 

time so make sure you keep warm.  If 

you have elderly neighbours please 

find the time to check in on them.  

Don’t forget Friday morning coffee in 

the  Memorial Hall.  A warm welcome 

providing an opportunity for the     

community to come together making    

important social connections. 

Please let us know of any local events 

to post on the website. And contact us 

with any queries, comments or        

suggestions  for future content. 



Lyonshall Draft Neighbourhood Development Plan has now 
been modified after considering responses received at the      
Regulation 14 stage. 

The amended plan, basic conditions statement and consultation 
statements have been finalised and completed with the support 
of consultants and approved at Parish Council. The NDP will 
now progress to the Regulation 15 stage of the legal process. 

LITTER PICK & POP UP PUB  

Herefordshire Community Champions Award has been developed to 
recognise and say a massive ‘Thank You’ to the extraordinary individual 
and group contributors, in Herefordshire that make it one of the best places 
in the country.   The awards are open to anyone in Herefordshire and  
nominations are invited for those who have demonstrated commitment to 

making a positive difference in their community by 11th February 2019. 
 

Categories include, Community Champion, Volunteer of the year,    

Caring Champion, Environment Champion and Youth Champion. 
 

For further information visit: www.herefordshire.gov.uk/news/
article/708/who_is_your_community_champion 

NDP UPDATE 

NOMINATE A LOCAL CHAMPION 

The Parish Council will be organising these events. 

Pop up Pub event, at Lyonshall Memorial Hall on Saturday 

February 2nd from 7pm— Bar, nibbles and games. 
 

Parish Litter Pick event on Sunday 24th February 
from 2pm—All Welcome. 

This was a great success last year which made a huge difference 
in the parish.  We need your help, so please come along to meet 
in the  Memorial Hall Car Park, bags and gloves supplied. 
 



The Parish Council has been working hard to help reduce speeding in 
the village by using signs and police visits but unfortunately there is 
still a problem. The Parish Council is now investigating other  options 
including the installation of Speed Indicator Devices (SID) or flashing 
speed signs. Watch this space!  

SPEEDING IN THE VILLAGE 

Extra important this time of year!! 

You can report damage, a problem or defect on the roads or   

footpaths in the parish a number of ways: 

Footpaths: Contact the Footpaths Officer Richard Oliver, the 

Clerk or report to Herefordshire Council  Hotline on 01432 

261800. 

Roads: Potholes will be logged quicker if you report them 

straight to Herefordshire Council  Hotline on 01432 261800. 

Alternatively, you can report problems or defects to                  

Herefordshire Council Website—Log on to  

www.herefordshire.gov.uk  and go to  the highways section.  

REPORT AN ISSUE 

PARISH FOOTPATHS 
Lyonshall has over 25Km of footpaths running throughout the parish. 
These paths are kept clear and maintained by local landowners.  
Over the last 5 years, the Parish Council has helped, through grant 
funding, to improve these routes by installing metal gates and clearing 
main road entrances. Due to Herefordshire Council cuts there will be 
no grant funding available from 2019 so all future maintenance will be 
provided from the Parish Council precept. 
 

To help keep costs down, Parish Council will be holding footpath 
maintenance days during the spring and summer and are looking for 
volunteers to join in. If you would like to help please contact the clerk. 



 

 

COUNCILLORS IN THE HALL  

Playgroup  

Thursday 10am-12noon 

 

Coffee 

Morning      

   2nd Friday of month       

10am- 12noon 

  

Bridge Club 

Lyonshall bridgeclub.org 

 

If you would like to contribute to  the next issue of Lyonshall 

News please contact Becky Bissell on 01544  340747 or email 

lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com before 15th March 2019. 

Sign up for up to date news and alerts.  

Are you missing out? — www.lyonshall.net 

Paul Avery (Chair) 01544 340409 

Steven Futcher  01544 340830 

Rod Bevan   01544 340347 

Isobel Hutton  01544 340766 

Sandy Lampitt   01544  340403 

Richard Oliver  01544  340758 

Ray Richards  01544 340563 

Andrew Turner  01544 340322 

Darren Davies  07581 022551 

Chris Auger  01544 340337 

Becky Bissell  (Clerk ) 01544 340747 

Roger Phillips   01544 340269 

(County Councillor)   

Next Parish Council Meetings  

Members of Public Welcome  

  Lyonshall Memorial Hall 7:15 pm  

Thursday  14th February 2019 

Thursday  14th March 2019 


